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Sackler Faculty of Medicine
Tel Aviv University

March 23, 2020

To the members of the Faculty of Medicine
Dear Academic, Administrative, and Laboratory Staff,

We find ourselves writing to you in this difficult period, when the Coronavirus pandemic is affecting each
and every one of us on so many different levels. All of us, members of the academic, administrative and
research staff, of the Faculty of Medicine, are together in this same impossible situation that affects all
areas of our personal and work-related lives.

First of all, we would like to thank you for the extraordinary activities that you are doing during these
days to support and accompany the teaching and research activities of the Faculty of Medicine.

From a teaching perspective, an amazing transition has already been made to hold most of the classes
online, enabling the continuity of the academic year as much as possible. Of course, we are also
committed to minimizing the harm done to our students and staff in the Faculty of Medicine, and
therefore the clinical rounds and placements of the medical and health profession students are
postponed, to ensure that the students are not jeopardized.

From a research perspective, while many research universities around the world are closing their
research labs, we are doing everything we possibly can to keep our research programs active and
productive, while protecting the health and safety of our students, postdoctoral fellows and faculty
staff. Although there are currently no plans to restrict access to the University's research facilities, it
must be taken into account that the situation is evolving and changing rapidly. We propose you plan
ahead and challenge your research group members to consider the fact what each of them would do if
they are not allowed on campus the next day.

With regards to the administration and human resources of the faculty, we are doing everything
possible to support and assist in continuing teaching and research activities. We are operating under
uncertainty, and we do not currently know what will be the university’s management guidelines
regarding our staff. We believe this will become clear in the coming days and we can provide a more
organized response.

At the same time, as a medical faculty, we are collaborating with the many professional colleagues who
are dedicating their lives to helping and overcoming the health issues caused by the COVID-19 virus and
other diseases that often seem more neglected these days. It is now the time, as always, to give our
professional health care colleagues our best support and appreciation.

Most of all, we are all going through a very challenging, perhaps unprecedented, time in our lives. We
regret that only a small part of the administrative and research staff, as in other parts of the campus, are
allowed to work during this period due to instructions given to the University by the Ministry of Finance
and the Ministry of Health. These instructions are beyond our control and we have no influence on
them. While some tasks are more essential than others, it has been extremely burdening, as faculty
management, to be forced to make difficult choices, while knowing the implications for our employees
and their livelihood.

In accordance with the guidelines that we are waiting to receive from the University's management,
some employees will receive their salaries at the expense of vacation days, and others will be possible to
take a “Corona leave-of-absence”, as the Treasury has stated. We are now operating under a great deal
of uncertainty, and have difficulty answering many of the questions you are asking us. We hope that



most questions will be answered in the coming days through the University's Human Resources Division
or through us, as we receive information and instructions.

We are asking, for the sake of all of us, that people in a high-risk group will not arrive to campus, but
rather work at home.

Our concern for our families is of the utmost priority. The time spent now isolated from other family
members and friends is difficult and the time spent at home can be increasingly challenging.

We are all partners in these difficulties, personal and occupational. At the same time, we want to be
optimistic!

Optimistic - that all these precautions we are taking will help us preserve our health and the health of
our friends, co-workers and families.

Optimistic - that after going through this period, which seems so illogical, we will all return to work and
to our routine and our Faculty of Medicine will remain strong and excellent.

We wish you excellent health and a quiet period, and ask that you contact us with any questions you may
have.
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Prof.’Ehud Grossman, MD Prof. Karen B. Avraham, PhD Ms. Michal Gilboa
Dean Vice Dean for Preclinical Affairs Associate Dean for Administration




